March 7, 2011

Dear Parents,

The weather continues to be cold so we have had many in days. Hopefully, it will warm up shortly so we can go outside. Please make sure your child has snow pants, toques, and mittens so if it warms up at break time, he/she is prepared to go outside.

The Dance Lady

Mrs. Angie Pomeroy is giving dance lessons to all our classes this week. On Thursday, March 10th from 6:30-8:00pm we will be having a family dance.  Please come and enjoy the fun. 

Grade 5/6 Ski Trip

All our grade 5/6 students have the opportunity to go skiing for the day at Worsley on Friday, March 11. Students need to be at the school for 7am and will return to the school about 5:30pm.  Please make sure your child has adequate clothing, food and refreshments for the day. There is a canteen available at the hill. Thank you to Mrs. Burchell, Mr. Platzer and Mr. Wilson for organizing this fun time.

Purdy’s Chocolates

The brochures for the PAC Purdy’s Easter Chocolates have gone home and are due back to the school by March 14th.  If you have not received an order form, you may pick one up from the office.  

Albert’s Retirement

We are hosting a retirement tea for Albert on March 14th at 3:15-4:30pm to wish Albert well on his retirement. Albert has been a custodian at our school for twenty years! Good luck, Albert.

Report Cards

Report cards will be going home on Monday, March 14th. Early dismissal days are March 16th and 17th that means students will be dismissed at 1:48pm both days. If you have concerns about your child’s progress or would like more information, please contact the teacher and set up an appointment time.

Emergency Protocol

If for some reason we have to leave the school and it is too cold for us to be outside or we will not be able to return to the school for a long period of time, we will go to the church across the street from the school (The Calvary Church). From here, you will be called to pick up your child. We cannot dismiss your child to a third party without your permission.

If for some reason, we are required to lock down the school, no one can leave or enter the school during this time.  I understand this is concerning for parents, but the best way you can help us ensure the safety of your children is to stay away from the school and wait for contact from us. This ensures that the police or other professionals can do their job.  

PAC Luncheon

The PAC is hosting a staff appreciation luncheon on Wednesday, March 9th.

French Immersion Program

Ms. Orcutt, vice principal of Ecole Central School, visited our grade 5 students and talked to them about the late French Immersion Program. If you are interested in your child entering the program in September, there will be an informational meeting on March 16th at 6:30pm at Ecole Central School.

Spring Break

Spring break starts on March 21st and we return to school on 
April 4th. If you are leaving early or returning late please let the school know.

Grade 4 Parent Surveys

The BC Ministry of Education, Parent Surveys will be going home this week for Grade 4 parents. Please take the time to complete this survey. You will find the website and the login number with the note sent home with your student. You are more than welcome to come by the school and complete the survey on our computers if you wish. 

Yours truly,

Pat Lang



Dave Burridge

Principal



Vice Principal

